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CHAPTER 208—S. F. No. 193

^ An act to amend Mason's Minnesota Statutes for 1927, Section
2585, Subdivision 3, relating to expenditure of road and bridge funds
by the town board upon a legally established cartway.

Be it enacted by the Legislature of the State of Minnesota:

Section 1. Expenditure of road and bridge fund by township.
—That Mason's Minnesota Statutes for 1927, Section 2585, sub-
division 3, be and the same is amended to read as follows:

"3. Any town board may expend road or bridge funds upon a
legally established cartway the same as on town roads if, in the judg-
ment of such board, the public interests require it. Provided, how-
ever, that where any town board has refused to allocate funds for the
upkeep of a cartway, then upon the petition of ten taxpayers of the
township, the town board shall present for the approval of the voters,
after due notice, at the annual town meeting such petition for alloca-
tion of funds, and at such town meeting the electors of said town
shall allow or reject such petition. If the majority of those voting
approve said petition for allocation of funds, then the town board
shall expend-road and bridge funds for such cartway"

Approved April 14, 1937.

CHAPTER 209—H. F. No. 237

An act authorising the state executive council to extend' direct
relief, drouth relief, work relief and employment to needy, destitute
and disabled persons 'zvithin the State of Minnesota; to appropriate
money therefor and to authorise the executive council to issue cer-
tificates of indebtedness to be represented by tax levy certificates to
cover such appropriation; authorising the State Board of Investment
to purchase said certificates of indebtedness from the state trust
funds; to authorise the state executive council to disburse said funds
to such state relief agencies as may to said council seem just and
proper and for the best interests of the citizens of the state of
Minnesota; authorising the State Board of Investment to purchase
certificates of indebtedness to be issued for the purpose of providing
the funds necessary to carry out the provisions of this act and author-
ising the State Auditor and State Treasurer to sign said certificates of
indebtedness and authorising the State Board of Investment to pur-
chase the same at an interest rate of 3 per cent and for other purposes.

Be it enacted by the Legislature of the State of Minnesota:


